



Minutes for EIFSC Board Meeting 3-3-2011

Members present: Michelle Thornton, Sheila Smith, Mike Pokorny, Carol Vester, Nicole Rude, Michelle Catlett, Melissa Haars, Susan Blocker, Barbara Hames-Bryant, Becky LeDuc

Members absent:  Kecia Zimmerman, Heidi Trotter

February board meeting minutes reviewed; motion made to approve minutes as amended; motion seconded and approved unanimously.   

Motion made to approve new members: Rinah, Zefanya, and Nia Boentoro, and Hannah Merrill, non-home club member; motion seconded and passed unanimously.

Discussion re: adult ice show number skaters to sign liability waivers. Melissa will follow up. 

Barbara Hames-Bryant, treasurer’s report:  We have $3305 in checking and $126,000 in money market accounts.  Report reflects an unpaid ice bill from several months ago.

Ice Show update: 

The Favorite Things Ice Show is not currently on the CRIA website. Michelle will follow up and ask that it be put on the website.

Bob Beebout is arranging a possible television appearance on the local CBS affiliate for some of the ice show participants and guest singers.

For ticket giveaways on the radio stations, we will need to buy advertising because of the huge number of requests by many community activities.  To advertise on z102.9 we would need to buy $1000 minimum of advertising.  The ice show budget would not allow that level of spending and this idea was abandoned.

The Iowa Cultural Corridor Alliance will put our ice show event on their webpage and also write the copy for the webpage for $25. Motion made to approve the expenditure; motion seconded and approved unanimously.

Carol Vester will oversee getting tickets printed.

Michelle Thornton will oversee getting the event program put together.

Michelle Catlett and Carol Vester will look into videography for the event.

Melissa Haars will be responsible for putting together a cast party.

The board reviewed samples of club apparel and chose the official club jackets.

Bob Beebout sent a final update for the G2C seminar and all is in order.

Motion made to add the G2C to the Tier 2 level of funding for the EIFSC scholarship fund; motion seconded and approved unanimously.

Competition update:

EntryEeze being used for online entry.  All officials are committed to coming and the IJS system will be used.  The board discussed paying for a 14th judge to come.  The board decided to have the judge come and will pay for mileage.

Bid ideas for future large competition events, such as Regionals discussed.  More discussion/planning set for future meetings.

The next board meeting is set for Tuesday, April 5th at 6:30 PM at the CRIA.

Meeting adjourned 8:13 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Rebecca LeDuc, Secretary
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